
Sayyid Al-Hakeem: The Project's holders, closer to us than others, they come
before blood and kinship

Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakeem, Head of Al-Hikma National Movement, met with a group of organizational

leaders of the movement in Babylon province. His Eminence expressed in his discussion with them

that the Project's holders is the closest to us and they come before relational bonds. Babylon

consistently leads and maintains its position.

H.E. emphasized the importance of sound faith and the relationship with God Almighty, making

halal (permissible) and haram (forbidden) the criteria for action. H.E. highlighted that God is

with the believers who rely on Him, commending the efforts of the Al-Hikma Movement's members

in restoring electoral dignity in the recent elections, where God has blessed their movement,

emphasizing the importance of good planning coupled with reliance on God.

H.E.  called  for  faith  in  the  equation  of  resources,  tools,  and  sacrifices,  stressing

credibility, principled stances, and prioritizing people's interests over private, sectoral,

and renewal interests.

H.E. affirmed that Iraq's stability is important for regional stability and it needs internal

stability, emphasizing the continuity of social relations between components and prioritizing

the school of containment and addressing wounds over other perspectives and approaches, which

is an Islamic approach. H.E. called for pride in the project of moderation and centrism, and

readiness for upcoming challenges, emphasizing the importance of investing in the blessings of

the project, the blood of the martyrs, and unity.


